
PUBLIC MEETING NOTICE:    

CUYAHOGA URBAN COUNTY FY2024 ACTION PLAN

The National Affordable Housing Act of 1990 (Housing Act) as amended and implemented through the 

U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) regulations at 24 CFR 91, requires local 

governments to create a Five-Year Local Strategic Planning document, the HUD Consolidated Plan (Plan), 

and submit One-Year Action Plans.  The Action Plan is an application for three programs administered by 

Cuyahoga County through the Department of Housing and Community Development. These programs 
are the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), the Home Investment Partnerships Program

(HOME), and the Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG).  The 2024 application enables the County to access 
and use approximately $7,000,000 of new federal funding.

• Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) - $4,055,322.00

• HOME Investment Partnerships Program (HOME) - $2,642,112.00

• Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) - $345,109.00

The purpose of the Plan is to determine appropriate programs and services to be made available to low- 

and moderate-income persons and households.  A Draft of a new One-Year Action Plan for Fiscal Year 

2024 has been prepared and will be available for a thirty (30+) day comment period beginning Friday 
June 14, 2024, and ending Monday July 15, 2024 at 4:30 pm.

The Housing Act also enabled the cities of Cleveland Heights, Euclid, Lakewood, and Parma to join with 

the Urban County to form the Cuyahoga Housing Consortium (HOME Consortium), to submit a 

coordinated application for HOME funding.   Each of these cities have developed strategies and One-

Year Action Plans for their respective jurisdictions and are submitting their Action Plans for public 

comment in their communities. 

Notice is hereby given that the Cuyahoga County Department of Housing and Community Development 
has developed a draft of the One-Year Action Plan for FY2024 and will make the Plan available for public 
review on the Cuyahoga County Department of Housing and Community Development's website.

This notice is being published to afford all county residents and interested persons an opportunity to 
review a draft copy of the One-Year Action Plan for 2024.  A public hearing on the proposed Action Plan 
will be held Friday, June 14, 2024, from 10:00 am. -12:00 pm and this information, the Annual Plan draft, 
as well as how to join the meeting remotely or in-person, is below and will also be posted on the 

Cuyahoga County Department of Housing and Community Development's webpage: https://
cuyahogacounty.gov/housing-and-community-development. The Comment Period is from June 14, 2024 
until 4:30 om July 15, 2024.

Join the meeting via https://www.youtube.com/cuyahogacountyOr 

Or In-Person: 2079 East 9th St 4th FL Council Chambers Cleveland, Ohio 44115

Interested persons may also submit comments on the Action Plan in writing or by email.   Comments 

should be directed to Prentis Jackson Jr, Senior Development Housing Specialist, Cuyahoga County 
Department of Housing and Community Development, 2079 East 9th Street, 7th Floor, Cleveland, Ohio 
44115, to (216) 443-8856, or at pjackson01@cuyahogacounty.us.    
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